

EMERGENCY

Wednesday, April 29th, 2020







The City continues to closely monitor the situation regarding COVID-19 and the preventive measures recommended by the Government of Quebec.

See all the info on COVID-19

HIGH TRAFFIC IN THE STREETS ON WEEKENDS

The City is aware of the problems associated with the heavy traffic of pedestrians and cyclists during the sunny days of the weekend. We ask the SPVM to ensure frequent monitoring and remain in constant communication with them, but have no control over their availability and their activities. The municipal patrol, on the other hand, does not have the authority to enforce social distancing measures, but only municipal by-laws.

The municipal patrol ensures compliance with the parking limit of 30 minutes maximum on rue Sainte-Anne as well as the closure of the Promenade du canal, parks and play modules.

We continue to work closely with the SPVM to enforce distancing as much as possible and ask everyone for your understanding and cooperation.

To report a situation that contravenes distancing measures, the SPVM asks citizens to fill out a report on their website. This online report will be processed according to emergency priorities.

ADMINISTRATIVE MEASURES AT THE CITY

The administrative measures implemented at the City will be maintained until May 19, scheduled date for the reopening of early childhood centers and primary schools in the region.

The City Hall is therefore still closed to the public and the majority of employees are working from home and can be reached from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday to Thursday, and from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. on Friday.

To contact the City Hall, call **514-457-5500** or write to info@sadb.qc.ca.

For more details, visit our website.

PARKING

The measures implemented regarding parking will be maintained until May 31st. See our website for details.

More details on measures regarding parking

RESUMPTION OF INFRASTRUCTURE WORK

The government announced the authorization to resume infrastructure work as of May 11^{h} . The City will therefore resume certain works after this date, including the paving of rue Legault and rue Pacifique.

CLOSURES

Despite the government's announcement regarding the progressive deconfinement, note that the library, the Centre Harpel, the parks and park chalets remain closed until further notice.

No decision has yet been made regarding the day camps and other activities, as well as the opening of the municipal pool. We are analyzing the situation and will follow the government's recommendations.

SPRING CLEANING - DATE TO DE CONFIRIVIED

The spring cleaning - the special collection of bulky waste (furniture, building materials, electronic devices, etc.) - was initially planned for the weeks of May 18 and 25. We are currently evaluating the possibility of collecting on these dates and will communicate more details on May 11.

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL BUSINESS

Several restaurants and food services on rue Sainte-Anne offer delivery or take-out ordering so that you can enjoy your favorite dishes while staying at home.

See the list of open restaurants and services

FÊTE NATIONALE DU QUÉBEC - CANCELED

The Fête Nationale du Québec's celebrations, which were to take place on June 23, are unfortunately canceled for this year. We continue to analyze the situation for each event and activity and will keep you

See the list of all postponed or canceled events









